
COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE


INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION
DATE:

February 12, 2013
TO:

Marina Dimitrijevic, Milwaukee County Board Chairwoman 

FROM:
Brian Dranzik, Interim Director, Department of Transportation

SUBJECT:
Approval of compensation amounts offered by the Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) for property interests needed on Milwaukee County owned land as part of the reconstruction of the Zoo Interchange.

POLICY ISSUE:
WisDOT has been legislatively authorized to reconstruct the Zoo Freeway Interchange by the State of Wisconsin and by the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) under various state and federal statutes and codes.  Milwaukee County Board approval is required for compensation amounts for the acquisitions of the reconstruction project. Chapter 32.05 of the Wisconsin Statutes defines the eminent domain process for acquiring land/property interests for transportation use.

BACKGROUND:
Various property interests needed by WisDOT for the Zoo Freeway Interchange reconstruction are located on County-owned land. 

The County’s Department of Economic Development, Real Estate Division received final offers from WisDOT in late 2012 to acquire the needed property interests on 3 parcels (Parcels; 49 of Project ID# 374-9999-013, 4 of Project ID# 374-9999-011 and 11 of Project ID# 407-9991-100) located on County-owned land. Copies of the offering letters and the exhibits depicting the properties and the needed property interests are attached. The offer amounts were derived from appraisals, input from consultants and negotiations with WisDOT.  

The WisDOT offers are as follows:

	Parcel
	Initial WisDOT

Offer
	Final WisDOT

Offer
	County

Proceeds
	Cost to cure payments

	49
	$136,200
	$223,900
	$223,900
	$49,600

	4
	$220
	$2,200
	$2,200
	$0

	11
	$220
	$2,200
	$2,200
	$0


The cost to cure amount of $49,600 is for anticipated future costs to replace fencing, signage, asphalt, and lighting for the Parks Department and the Department of Transportation, Fleet Division.  Because these revenue amounts were received in 2012, the balance of $178,700 shall be placed in the 2012 contingency fund.  
RECOMMENDATION:
Staff respectfully requests that the Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee recommend to the County Board of Supervisors acceptance of the offer amounts from the WisDOT of $228,300, as full and final payment with the authorization to appeal for a higher amount.  The Department further recommends that an amount of $49,600 is placed in Capital Project WO141, Zoo Interchange for the purposes of addressing cost to cure items for the Parks Department and the Department of Transportation, Fleet Division.  
_______________________________              

Brian Dranzik, Interim Director, 

Department of Transportation




Attachments

cc:
Chris Abele, County Executive


Supervisor Jim Luigi Schmitt, District 6




Kimberly Walker, Corporation Counsel


Don Tyler, Interim Director, Department of Administrative Services (DAS)


Julie Esch, Director of Operations, Department of Administrative Services (DAS)

James Keegan, Interim Director, Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture (DPRC)

Greg High, Director, AE & ES (DAS)


Vince Masterson, Fiscal Management Analyst, DAS

